
GRANTS PANEL

TUESDAY, 10 JANUARY 2017

PRESENT: Councillors MJ Saunders (Chairman), Christine Bateson (Vice-Chairman), 
John Bowden. Clive Bullock and Derek Wilson

Also in attendance: Cllr Charles Hollingsworth and Claire Tyreel, BCF (items 1-5 only).

Officers: Wendy Binmore, Andrew Green, Harjit Hunjan, Mark Taylor, Karen Shepherd 
and David Scott

CHAIRMANS INTRODUCTION 

The Chairman welcomed Members of the Panel and Officers and gave a brief 
summary on changes to the budget and proposed changes to the Grants Panel. 
Members noted the following main points:

 The total Grants budget had been increased by £160,000
 Any constitutional implications regarding the amounts the Grants Panel were 

able to award in quarterly and annual grants will be addressed.
 Future monitoring implications regarding SLA funding to organisations will be 

considered.
 With Panel Members’ support, Councillors Saunders, Bateson, S. Rayner along 

with Grants Officers would discuss the changes and how they could be 
implemented including how an additional cycle of awards could be implemented 
and in what format

 The Panel would make formal recommendations to Cabinet on proposed grant 
allocations but, the item on the Future Arrangements for the Panel would be 
deferred pending more work to be carried out.

 A PR pack would be going live on Monday 16 January 2017 which would 
confirm there would be larger awards to be granted and that it would be 
publicised to more organisations and groups.

APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Julian Sharpe.

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

Cllr Bateson – Declared a personal interest as she is a Member of the Committee for 
the Ascot District Day Centre. Cllr Bateson spoke on the item but did not take part in 
the vote on the item.

Cllr Bowden – Declared a personal interest as he is a financial officer for the Datchet 
Theatre Group and he was aware of their competitors applying for funding through the 
Grants Panel. Cllr Bowden stated he would not take part in any voting which took 
place on any of the theatre groups that had applied for funding.

Cllr D. Wilson – Declared a personal interest as he was a council representative on 
Windsor and Maidenhead CAB and therefore, stated he would not be taking part in 
any of the voting on that item.



MINUTES 

RESOLVED UNANIMOUSLY: That the Part I minutes of the meeting of the 
Panel held on 21 November 2016 be approved.

LOCAL GOVERNMENT ACT 1972 - EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC 

RESOLVED UNANIMOUSLY: That under Section 100(A)(4) of the Local 
Government Act 1972, the public be excluded from the remainder of the meeting 
whilst discussion took place on items 5-11 on the grounds that they involved the 
likely disclosure of exempt information as defined in Paragraph 3 of part I of 
Schedule 12A of the Act.

The meeting, which began at 10.00 am, finished at 1.20 pm
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